MEMORANDUM 
DATE:

May 22, 2014
TO:

City Commission
CC:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager


Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager



Marc LaFerrier, Director of Community Development


Kevin Granville, Chief, Broward Sheriff’s Office




FROM:
Thomas J. Ansbro, City Attorney
RE:
Proposed Ordinance Prohibiting the Retail Sale of Dogs and Cats
______________________________________________________________________________
The City, through Mayor Duke, was contacted by Hallandale Beach City Commissioner, Michele Lazarow, who has urged the City to consider adoption of an ordinance prohibiting the retail sale of dogs (puppies) and cats (kittens) at retail.  A number of cities throughout the country have recently enacted such laws.  In south Florida, more than a dozen cities, including Hallandale Beach, Margate, Sunrise, North Lauderdale, Wilton Manors, Coconut Creek and Aventura, as well as other municipalities in both Palm Beach and Miami-Dade County, have adopted such ordinances.  A “graphic” sent to me by Commissioner Lazarow of some of the identities of other cities is attached.
Commissioner Lazarow is expected to attend the May 27, 2014 City Commission meeting and will outline her reasons for advocacy of the prohibition.  The “Whereas” (recital) clauses of the proposed Ordinance outline the rationale for the regulation.  Primarily, due to widely reported inhumane conditions associated with “puppy mills” and “kitten factories”, which are a significant source of such pets sold at retail, the prohibition has gained national momentum.


Presently, the City does not have any retail stores which sell dogs and cats at retail, so no current businesses will be affected.  Similarly, people who sell such animals from their homes as breeders, and not by retail sale, will be exempt from the ordinance, as will publicly operated and private charitable, non-profit humane societies, animal shelters and animal rescue organizations.  The sale by such organizations at pet stores would be permitted, since these are effectively adoption services provided for pets that have been abandoned, surrendered by owners who cannot continue to care for them and strays.

Consideration and adoption of the Ordinance is proposed.
Att:  Graphic of “Florida Cities take a stand against puppy mills”

